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CONNECTIONS  

short and long term 

goals for the session 

committees have already 

been reached or are 

nearing completion. 

Some goals will take 

more time to accomplish 

or develop an appropri-

ate action plan. At a re-

cent session meeting, 

Elder Kevin Wittkamp 

described the Strategic 

Plan as a òDynamic 

Plan.ó As First Presby-

terian Church evolves, 

we as a session need to 

be prepared to respond 

to new needs and chang-

ing circumstances.  

 

Strategic Plan Updateéby Ted Francis, Moderator of the Personnel Committee  

The focus this month is 

on the Personnel Com-

mittee. Below is a table 

outlining the òDesired 

Conditionó for the Per-

sonnel Committee and 

where we are in meet-

ing these goals.  

 This month begins the 

first in a series of arti-

cles to update the con-

gregation on the imple-

mentation of the Strate-

gic Plan. The Plan was 

approved by the ses-

sion in 2009 following 

two years of congrega-

tional input. Many of the 

Desired Condition  Current Condition  

Nurture and support staff through prayer.  God calls upon us to pray for each other. It is 

everyoneõs opportunity and responsibility to 

pray for the volunteers and staff who help with 

the ministries of FPC.  

Job descriptions are reviewed and updated 

annually, if necessary.  

Beginning in 2008 all job descriptions were sys-

tematically reviewed and updated.  

Staff duties be modified as conditions change.  Staff duties are adjusted to meet the current 

needs of FPC with input from the pastor, church 

officers, members, and employees.  

Continue with annual staff reviews.  Annual reviews are held near the end of each 

calendar year. Goals are reviewed and new 

ones developed for the following year. Session 

committee moderators were asked to provide 

input in the development of staff goals for 2010.  

Staff operates under the direction of the pastor 

and session. 

The pastor is designated as Head of Staff respon-

sible for oversight of employees. The pastor 

works collaboratively with the Personnel Com-

mittee who represents the session in personnel 

matters.  

Explore extended office hours/fully covering 

office hours.  

In 2010 the church office hours have been in-

creased to include Friday mornings from 8:30 

a.m. ð 12:00 noon. This is a new financial com-

mitment for our congregation and we pray the 

members of FPC will support this action through 

increased giving.  

Ministry opportunities for volunteers be ex-

plored.  

We are actively seeking volunteers to assist in 

the office, especially during staff leave of ab-

sences. 



A group from FPC will travel to Mars Hill, NC for a week -long inter -generational mission trip, 
Sunday, July 11-Saturday, July 17.  We will join other Presbyterian churches.  
 Last year, I went on the trip.  We worked with those who needed help with their homes.  The 
group as a whole, painted inside and outside, repaired a roof, built a handicapped ramp, laid a 
floor and put on siding.  We also accomplished something more.  We gave them peace of mind, 
a sense that someone cares and the assurance that God cares.  
 Our group also gained something.  We gained joy that comes from serving God.  We gained 
new friendships as we worked together, ate together and worshipped together.  
 This year the cost has yet to be determined, but it 
will include room, board and transportation.  If some-
one is unable to pay, scholarships are available.  Our 
youth will once again be able to earn tuition based on 
church participation.  The group will stay in the dorms 
of Mars Hill College and eat in the cafeteria.  Jobs will 
be matched with energy levels and a typical day is 
from 8am-4pm.  Worship and fellowship time fill the 
evening hours.  Youth will have one day off for a fun 
activity and adults eat out together one night.  Children 
will be supervised and the youth will also have their 
own times of supervised fellowship, Bible study and 
fun. 
 Would you like to go this year?  Space is limited 
but there is still room for more people.  All ages are 
welcome and you do not need to have home improve-
ment skills.  Please let me or Pastor Deb know soon, if 
you are interested in going.   

 We are starting off 2010 with generous giving once again.  We have taken over 160 items to the 

Neighborhood Community Center since the beginning of the year.  Way to go, First Presbyteri-

an! 

Non- perishable Food  

 Soup       Miscellaneous Items  

 Canned Vegetables      Paper Towels 

 Canned Fruits       Body Wash 

 Macaroni & Cheese      Shampoo 

Peanut Butter 

 Tuna Fish 

 Meat (Spam, Corned Beef, Deviled Ham, Vienna Sausages)  

 Dried or Canned Beans  

 Rice 

 Lentils  

 Pasta 

 Spaghetti Sauce 

 Hamburger Helper  

 Thank you for your participation, and please keep the needed items 

coming in each week.  Know that every little thing we do in the name of 

Christ matters.  

 

Remember CCC  ð Come to Church with a Can!!  

Mars Hill Trip...by Wilma Hemphill  

Come to Church with a Can...by Toddy Gorman  



  
  
  

Thanks to all of  You  

Dear Friends,  

I would like to thank you for the cards and calls for my 88th birthday and the death of my sister.  

 Jane Snider  

  

Dear FPC, 

On behalf of the Board of directors for the Burlington Community School district, I would like to 

thank you for your churchõs donation of hats, gloves and boots valued at approximately $250.00 

to Grimes Elementary School.   

 The Board of directors was pleased to accept your contribution  at the February 8, 2010 

board meeting.  

 Your gift is sincerely appreciated and we thank you for all your support to the students of 

the Burlington Community School District.  

 Lee Morrison , Superintendent of Schools  

 
 

Dear Family & Friends of FPC,  

Thank you so much for the dish garden planter for the  

celebration of Michelleõs life. We have been over- 

whelmed with condolences from our church family.   

Thank you so much.  

 Bob & Betty Cameron & family  
 

 

Pat and I thank all of you for your outpouring of prayers, cards, emails, phone calls and words of 

encouragement concerning my recent surgery at Mayo Clinic.  They were very much appreciat-

ed and needed!  Shortly, I will begin a regime of four different kinds of chemo, twenty -four hours 

a day for six months.  This regime is critical but will be extremely difficult to maintain because of 

itsõ adverse side effects.  We would very much appreciate remaining in your prayers during this 

time.  

 Thank you and God bless,  

 Ed & Pat Whitmore  

 

 

Thank you so much for the donation of treasure chest gifts and ongoing support with seasonal 

gifts for patients at the University of Iowa Childrenõs Hospital.  This gift will help to bring fun and 

a sense of normalization to the hospital setting for our children.  

 We firmly believe that it takes more than medicine to make our patients well.  The hope and 

encouragement that comes from donations such as yours really helps to convey a message of 

true caring.  We look forward to putting this donation to work on your behalf.  

 Thank you for being a caring part of our team.  

 Gwen Senio  

 University of Iowa Childrenõs Hospital 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

Personal Mission Support...by Mike Gorman  

 The recent Haiti earthquake may be the current recovery mission you have thought of sup-

porting, but was not sure where you wanted to send your support.   Once again, if you have Inter-

net access, the American Institute of Philanthropy at www.charitywatch.org/hottopics/Haiti.html  

gives you a quality rating of charities that are providing Haiti Relief.   However, you may want to 

contribute through Presbyterian Disaster Assistance at www.pcusa.org/pda  or send your dona-

tion to PC(USA), P.O. Box 643700, Pittsburgh, PA 15264-3700, #DR000064, writing Haiti Relief & 

Development on your check.   Also, you can donate to the American Red Cross at 

www.redcross.org  or donate through the local Red Cross at the address: American Red Cross, 

218 N. Third St., Suite 804, Burlington, IA 52601.  

Based on recent historical events that include tragedies and disasters of varying degrees, you 

may have wanted to support the recovery effort, but did not know who to contact and how much 

of your donation would actually be received by those in need.   If you have access to the Internet, 

Charity Navigator at www.charitynavigator.org  is a good place to start.   They give you a detailed 

account for each charity  of how donated funds are distributed.   

 The Knitwits will not be meeting on March 17th.   It has been recommended that perhaps the 

group meet only twice a year and these meetings be a special time with food and sharing of ide-

as regarding this mission.   The Church Office has an abundance of prayer shawls and the women 

are doing quite well with knitting and/or crocheting at home;   then bringing  the items to the 

church  as they are finished.   Thanks to our women who provide items for this ministry and keep 

up the good work!   Co-chairs, Marilyn Nuss and Brenda Frederick will consider plans for meet-

ing only two times per year.   Should you have any suggestions for these meetings and/or the 

knitwit group, please contact either one of these women.  

  

 
 

Note from the Knitwits...by Brenda Frederick  

http://www.charitywatch.org/hottopics/Haiti.html
http://www.pcusa.org/pda
http://www.redcross.org/
http://www.charitynavigator.org/


YOUTH CLUB MOVIE NIGHT  
Last month students in youth club gathered together for two hours of movies and popcorn.  

Showing in the Rainbow Room was the movie Up. Showing in the teen room was Mall Cop.  

We had enough popcorn to share with the bible study group that night.  

Alex Wells won the door prize which was an inflatable òOscaró statue. Her family had won last year so 

she offered to give it to Jill Mehaffy -Nalley .  Jill appreciated Alexõs offer but she felt there wouldnõt be 

room for it in their house. Could the Wells family win it three years in a row? Weõll have to wait and see. 

WHATõS HAPPENING IN 

MARCH?  
S.M.U.C.   6 -8 p.m.  

March 7 ð Regular class 

SATURDAY the 13 ð Paintball  

21 ð NO SMUC ð Dare 2 Share weekend  

28ð Regular class 

 

Youth Club  6 -7:00 p.m.  

March 3, 10 & 17 ð Regular schedule  

24 ð Last day of class 

 

Sunday School  10:30 -11:15 a.m.  

March 7 & 14 - Regular classes 

21 ð Last day of class 

 
Palm Sunday  

9:00 a.m. Donkey Walk up Snake Alley  

Pancake breakfast. The Garcia family is again cooking and serving pancakes to the entire church. In the 

past these have not only been offered before church, but also following church that day. There will be a 

free will offering collected to support the Student Ministry Under Christ program in our church . 



In 1836, Rev. Launcelot Graham Bell came to Burlington on the Mississippi to establish a Presby-

terian Church of the òOld School.ó Services were held in homes or schoolrooms. After a General 

Assembly charter was issued, plans for the church building were made and the lot selected. Our 

present church building is on that same lot, which was purchased for $400 and recorded August 

12, 1845. The building was completed in 1848, costing $4000. The pews had doors, the church 

was lighted with tallow candles in sconces nailed to the wall and heated by stoves, supplement-

ed with tiny foot stoves filled with hot coals in the coldest weather.  

After the many iternerant ministers, James Shinn was installed and ordained November 4, 1848. 

More itinerant ministers followed him until 1864; under Dr. George Steward the small church 

thrived and a process of renovation began with more pews added, a furnace installed, the gal-

lery rebuilt into the choir loft and the ministerõs salary increased from $700 to $1500. 

In later years, Stewart was replaced and the church continued strong growth. During Dr. C.J. 

McClintockõs ministry following Dr. Stewart, the Sunday School supported a young Chinese Boy, 

Teng Yeng, who became pastor of the Presbyterian Church in Peking. At the height of his minis-

try, he and his family were killed in the Boxer Rebellion. The bronze tablet in Fellowship Hall is 

dedicated to his memory. McClintock served the church for 20 years, during which a new build-

ing was completed costing $40,000 and was dedicated on January 22, 1888. The manse was built 

during that time.  

Several strong and spiritual pastors followed. After 1940, Rev. Carl Brown was pastor and under 

his leadership the Womenõs Association was formed. Rev. Paul Calhoun was our pastor in the 

late 1940õs into the early ô50s. At this time, we acquired the Aeolina-Skinner pipe organ as a me-

morial from Mrs. E.P. Eastman. The organ has three manuals, 34 ranks and 2138 pipes with me-

chanicals including harp and chimes. During this period the church building was remodeled and 

new areas added. A rededication service was held December 23, 1951.  

Following other pastors, Rev. Roscoe Wolvington came in January 1959 and was here until 1976. 

There were more changes in the church in the Womenõs Association, and formation of new com-

mittees for our congregation. Westminster Presbyterian Church merged with our church during 

these years.  

Rev. Clifford Haskins was installed in September 1976. During his tenure, in the early 80õs the 

church was renovated, including the artistic restoration of the sanctuary. He also introduced the 

new òSmall Groupó program to our church, and it became a widespread activity with many di-

verse groups and up to 80 participants at different times. The use of members as liturgists during 

the worship service began during his time here.  

During the pastorate of Sue and Forrest Krummel, our stained glass windows in the sanctuary 

were cleaned and restored. Under their leadership, strong efforts were made by various groups 

(Long Range Planning and the Mustard Seed Group for example) to seek vision for our congre-

gationõs future. The formation of Small Groups and the Gems became an important part of our 

congregational life. The church also purchased property on Mason Road in the south part of Bur-

lington, with hope that a new church might be built there.  

In the early years of First Presbyterian, the labor, sacrifice and continuous prayers of the men 

and women who founded it are continued by succeeding generations. We have seen turbulence 

along with periods of serenity, which in the end preserves the strength of people together in 

Christian fellowship.  

The Story of First Presbyterian Churchéby Polly Rein 

 



1st Presbyterian Church, Burlington, IA  

Minutes of session 2/15/2010  

Pastor Deb Miller opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with prayer  
 

Elders present: Karen Dewey, Ted Francis, Mike Gorman, Sue Sattler, Becky Stensland, Ken Velharticky, 

Tom White, Pat Whitmore, Kevin Wittkamp  
 

Elders excused: Curt Blom, Jim Elmer, Marcia Bailey  
 

Guest Cindy Murphy presented a request for an all -church fundraiser to be held in June during the Snake 

Alley Art Fair; food and ice cream would be sold. The Downtown Heritage Fest event was also suggested 

as a venue for fundraising food sales. Moved to table approval vote and any additional discussion until 

the next meeting. APPROVED 
 

Session Minutes APPROVED with changes. (Remove Kevin Wittkamp as being present; òInterviews be-

ing completedó replacing òno one hiredó under Personnel comments.) 
 

Staff Reports : RECEIVED 
 

Committee Reports : RECEIVED 

    Comments:  

Property:  Reminded everyone of the Work Day on the coming Saturday. Also, as the President of the 

Trustees , Mr. Wittkamp reported they had reviewed our financial systems, found them to be suffi-

cient; also reported possible purchase of a soundboard to be used in the sanctuary. In addition to 

possible future changes, check signing will be the individual Trustees, on a rotating basis.  

Personnel: Salary increase for the Pastor, according to suggestions from Presbytery, were presented; 

suggested that Session keep in mind increasing her salary to the mid -level for 2011.  

Mission: APPROVED request of special offerings (Xmas Joy, One Great Hour of Sharing) to continue 

in 2010, as well as Souper Bowl, Heifer Project. Also requested volunteers from our church if the 

Red Cross as an emergency shelter or center for donated items uses our building. Session AP-

PROVED serving as a center for donated items to include food, clothing and referrals for available 

appliances.  

Christian Education: Discussed the joint youth group with the Methodist church; also Youth Club.  

Gifts and Memorials/Scholarships: Scholarship letters sent; recipients will be presented on April 

18th. 

Worship: In addition to the committee minutes, Sandy Morrison resigned as member of this commit-

tee upon her employment as Administrative Assistant. Also reported three committees (Worship, 

Welcoming, Congregational Life) are involved in the Living Waters art exhibit and open house; 

exhibit will begin March 31 st and continue until April 15 th; open house for the public is April 11 th 

from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.; announced the future purchase of a projector screen for the sanctuary.  

Clerkõs Report 

Approved transfer of Carl and Libby Snipes to St. Paul UCC in West Burlington.  

APPROVED use of building and piano for: Ruth Francis and the Treble Clef Club on April 6; Nurtur-

ing Program (Young House) for use of kitchen, Fellowship Hall, nursery and rainbow SS room from 

February 15 through April 19 on Mondays from 5:30 to 8:30 p.m.  
 

New Business  

Discussed letter from Dr. Jim Hugg concerning committees keeping in mind and referring to the Stra-

tegic Plan when planning and reporting to the congregation.  

Ken Velharticky was APPROVED as the 2010 Presbytery representative.  

Pastor reviewed the items Presbytery is voting on the meeting Saturday, February 20. (Attached)  

Brief discussion of use of loose offering; minutes from budgeting process will be checked to ascertain 

if the Deacons still receive this.  

Reminder to all Session members to visit other board meetings (Trustees and Deacons) for better 

communication.  

Meeting closed with Prayer by Pastor Deb Miller at 9:07 p.m.  

Session Minutes...by Polly Rein  



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

USHERS... 

Mar 7: *Dick Fischer, Dennis Daedlow, Jim French, Chuck Hanson, Bruce  

  Morrison  

Mar 14: *Curt Blom, Rex Beetner, Bob Cameron, Ken Newton, Kevin Wittkamp  

Mar 21: Barb Garcia, Javier Garcia, Vernave Garcia, Caleb Hemphill,  

  Mackenzie Osborn, Julie Schulthies, Andrew Wells, Brian Wells  

Mar 28: *Mr. Shirley Webster, Craig Gilchrist, Elmer Johansmeier, Lee Parks, 

 Marion Shaffer  

 

GREETERSé 

Mar 7: Bonnie White, Terri Huddleston  

Mar 14: Linda Tickel, Jean Miller  

Mar 21: Claudine Capps,  

 Geniece Repertinger  

Mar 28: Polly Rein, Claudine Capps  

   

ELDERS: Marcia Bailey , Curtis Blom, Karen Dewey, Jim Elmer, Ted Francis, Mike 

Gorman, Sue Sattler, Becky Stensland, Ken Velharticky, Tom White, Pat 

Whitmore and Kevin Wittkamp. Polly Rein (clerk of session),  

  

DEACONS: Betty Cameron, Bob Cameron, Toddy Gorman, Jo Hamilton, Chuck 

Hanson, Lou Harter, Elmer Johansmeier, Mary McAllister, Jill Mehaffy -Nalley, 

Penny Rucker, Linda Tickel and Colleen Wittkamp.   

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES: Bill Carter, Dick Fischer, Tom Murphy (Vice President), 

Craig Osborn (Treasurer), Ken Velharticky (Secretary), Kevin Wittkamp 

(President)  

 

COMMITTEE MODERATORS: 

Christian Education:  Becky Stensland Property:  Kevin Wittkamp  

Congregational Life:  Polly Rein/  Finance: Ken Velharticky  

 Claudine Capps  Welcoming:  Tom White  

Deacons: Bob & Betty Cameron  Worship:  Pat Whitmore   

Mission:  Mike Gorman  Endowment:  Don Krekel  

Personnel:  Ted Francis Memorial:  Karen Dewey  

Treasurer:  Craig Osborn  Scholarship:  Karen Dewey  

Stewardship:  Jim Elmer 

Serving You... 

LITURGISTSé 

Mar 7: Craig Osborn   

Mar 14: Polly Rein 

Mar 21: Youth Sunday 

March 1 ....................  Marianne Briggs  

March 2 .......................  Brian Opiekun  

March 3 ........................  Tammy Hulett  

 ................................ . Nadine Ibbotson  

 ................................ .........  Irene Kress  

March 5 ....................  Dennis Daedlow  

March 9 ..............................  Polly Rein 

March 11 .........................  Matt Murray  

March 12 .........................  John Dewey 

March 13 ....................  Randa Behrens 

 ................................ ...........  Jon Sattler 

March 14 .............................  Jim Elmer 

March 17 ....................  Michael Briggs  

March 20 .....................  Connie Bowen  

 ................................ . Brock Schneden  

 ................................ .... David Waldorf  

March 21 .....................  Craig Gilchrist  

March 22 ........................  Jon Peterson 

 ................................ ...........  Joey Riffel 

March 23 .....................  Marilyn Lyday  

March 24 .....................  Allison Francis  

March 25 .......................  Craig Francis  

March 26 ..................  Helen McAllister  

March 29 ............................  Bob White  

March 30 ..........................  Fran Naifeh 

 ................................ ..... Chuck Rucker  

 

Just a Reminder!  

Be sure to visit the exhibit in Fellowship Hall during the first 

two weeks in April. Artwork from church members in our Pres-

bytery will be on display. This exhibit, sponsored by the Pres-

bytery of East Iowa, is a traveling art show and has been to sev-

eral churches before arriving here. All pieces are being sold 

by silent auction. Artists from our congregation who contribut-

ed are Sue Sattler, Ed Whitmore, Jack Naylor and Polly Rein.  



Yum-Yum Club 
Thursday, March 18 

The Yum-Yum Club dines out once a month at a different local 

restaurant. This month they will be sampling local cuisine on 

Thursday, March 18, at 6:30 p.m., at RonDavoo on Angular 

Street.  

Set your clocks ahead, 
March 14 is the start 
of daylight savings 
time. 

Church Connections  

 
PW News 
March 3:  

 Circle Meeting 9:45 AM @ Church  

 Hostess: Nancy Lazenby 

 Co-hostess: Hazel Francik 

 Study Leader: Judy Parks 

   

 

Easter is rapid-

ly approaching 

and now is the 

time to put  

worship ser-

vices on your 

calendar. We invite you and your family and friends to meet 

God at FPC during this holy season. The worship service 

schedule for Holy Week, beginning with Palm Saturday -Sunday 

as follows:  

Palm Sunday service, March 28 , worship at 9:30 a.m. 

in the Sanctuary. The Donkey Walk will be supported 

by the Christian Education department.  

Thursday, April 1 , the Maundy Thursday service will 

be held at 7:00 p.m. in the Sanctuary.  

 Easter Sunday service at 9:30 a.m. April 4 . No Sun-

day school.  

Handymanõs Corner 
Did you know FPC is turning GREEN?  

        We started over a year ago chang-

ing light bulbs from regular ones to 

the newer energy efficient ones to 

help conserve electricity  . When the 

current bulbs burn out they are re-

placed with the new ones. Some of the 

bulbs cannot be changed because of 

their use or the fixture theyõre in, but 

we are doing our best to identify the areas in which we can use 

A meal will be provided be-

tween 5:30 and 6:00 p.m., fol-

lowed by a discussion of the 

book ò90 Minutes in Heavenó 

by Don Piper. Youth  Cluband 

Handbells will still have their 

activities after the meal, from 

6:00 to 7:00 p.m. The dates of 

the remaining Lenten suppers 

and studies will be March 3,10, 

17, and  24 . 

  

 What is Per Capita?..by Craig Osborn, Treasurer and Trustee  
  

Per Capita is $28.95/member.  It is the administrative cost of our higher governing bodies. It is 

based on the number of active members in each congregation and every congregation is ex-

pected to pay the Per Capita for the entire year. Our church will pay $9,611.40 for 2010 regard-

less of the amount contributed towards this expense by our members.  

 Thankfully, many of you choose to help us meet that cost. If you would like to contribute your 

portion, you can send a check to the church office or drop it in the offering tray with Per Capita 

written in the memo line. The amount is figured as follows:  

   1. 2 adult members: 2 X $28.95 = $57.90 

   2. 2 adult members + 1 confirmed youth member: 3 X $28.95 = $86.85  

   3. 1 adult member + 1 confirmed youth member + 1 child but not yet confirmed (often at end of 

8th grade): 2 X $28.95 = $57.90 

 If you have questions about your Per Capita charge, feel free to call the church office or email 

the Treasurer at Craig@osborns.org .  Thanks for your help meeting this expense.  

mailto:Craig@osborns.org
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7:00 Trustee Mtg 


